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ORDINANCE NO. 2004 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF CHULA VISTA AMENDING 
SECTION 8.24.060 OF CHAPTER 8.24 OF THE CHULA VISTA 
MUNICIPAL CODE TO REQUIRE MANDATORY REFUSE COLLECTION 
AND DISPOSAL FOR ALL RESIDENTS OF THE CITY OF CHULA 
VISTA 

The City Council of the City of Chula Vista does ordain 
as follows: 

Chula 
read 

SECTION I: That Section 8.24.060 of Chapter 8.24 of the 
Vista Municipal Code be, and the same is hereby amended to 

as follows: 

Sec. 8.24.060 owner or Occupant Responsibility to 
Maintain Sanitary Premises. 

Every owner, tenant, occupant or person owning or 
having the care and control of any premises in the city 
shall keep said premises or those under his care and 
control in a clean and sanitary condition and no person 
shall permit any garbage, rubbish, or any other sub­
stance which may be or will become offensive to be 
deposited or to remain in or upon any premises owned or 
occupied by him or under his care and control except as 
otherwise provided by law. It shall be the responsi­
bility of such person to provide for scheduled garbage, 
rubbish, or refuse collection by means of the services 
of the contract or franchise agent or such other 
acceptable means of services to insure compliance with 
state law for weekly service. It shall be mandatory for 
such person in a single family residential or multiple 
dwelling unit of four units or less to utilize the 
services of the contract or franchise agent and to pay 
the collection charge established by the City of Chula 
Vista for such service; provided, however, that any such 
person subject to the mandatory requirement may apply 
for an exemption therefrom to the contract or franchise 
agent upon a showing of proof of weekly disposal of 
trash at an authorized dump. Any dispute as to such 
exemption may be appealed to the City Manager of the 
City of Chula Vista. 

SECTION II: This ordinance shall take effect and be in 
full force on the thirty-first day from and after its adoption. 

Presented and Approved as to form by 

w��� 
George D. Lindberg, City Attorney 



FIRST READ AT A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 

CITY OF CHULA VISTA, CALIFORNIA, HELD September 21 __ , 19 82 AND 
-> 

FI NALLY PASSED AND ADOPTED AT A REGULAR MEET I NG THEREOF HELD September 28 , 

19 82 BY THE FOLLOWING VOTE, TO-WIT: 

AYES: Councilmen: Malcolm, Moore, Mccandliss, Scott, Cox 

NAYES: Councilmen : None 

ABSTAIN: Councilmen : None 

ABSENT: Councilmen : None 

Mayo City of Chula Vista 

· hc:iV.e� 
City Clerk 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA ) 
COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO ) s s. 

CITY OF CHULA VISTA ) 

I, JENNIE M. FULASZ, CMC, CITY CLERK of the City of Chula Vista, California, 

DO HEREBY CER TIFY that the above and foregoing is a full, true and correct copy of 

ORDINANCE NO, -�20;.:0:....:.4 ___ , and that the some hos not been amended or repealed. 

DATED ________ _ 

(seal) City Clerk 
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